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London Library Change Programme

Phase 3: Making Transformational Change Happen
Bulletin no. 8:  27 October 2010 
The Strategic Options Framework tools and case studies are in their final stages of development and we have been helped to test the tools with assistance from Bromley, Enfield, Merton, Bexley and Camden.  The tools will be officially launched at the seminar organised in collaboration with ALCL for Directors and Assistant Directors and Heads of Service responsible for libraries. 

Date: Friday 12 November 2010

Time: 10am to 1pm

Place: Finsbury Library 
The seminar will be lively and interactive and will provide a showcase for the innovative collaborative projects currently underway across London.  The seminar will enable Boroughs to:

· Learn more about the programme’s new toolkit designed to help boroughs deliver savings and even better value-for-money.

· Find out about case studies of collaborative projects that have enabled authorities to deliver both improvements and savings in their library services.

· Explore how even more – and faster - savings could be delivered by working in collaboration.

· Identify which partnership projects hold the potential for delivering the greatest strategic impact and the largest financial return.

 

In advance of the seminar on 12 November we have invited inviting all boroughs to send representatives to attend a 3 hour workshop to explain the Strategic Options Framework in depth and how it can be applied at whatever point in its service transformation a borough sits.
The LLCP Programme Board will be reporting to the Capital Ambition Shared Services and Procurement Board on 2 November on progress and to outline plans for roll out of the tools and a support package for Boroughs.

Subject to Capital Ambition funding, it is envisaged that the support package will include:

· A peer to peer support programme

· Targeted support to a small number of projects which have the potential to deliver substantial savings.  Boroughs will need to demonstrate a commitment to the programme and to achieving the target outcomes by evidencing investment of their own funds and capacity in the projects. 

It is proposed that groups of boroughs are invited to submit short proposals for consideration; each group will be provided with up to a day of support from the project team to refine its proposals.  

Background to the programme and previous bulletins can be found at:

http://www.londoncouncils.gov.uk/culturetourismand2012/lcip/londonlibrarychangeprogramme.htm
The next bulletin will be provided following the Capital Ambition Programme Board and will outline further details of the rollout and support programme.

